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THE OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER OF THE EVERGREEN GOLDEN RETRIEVER CLUB 

President’s Message—Nancy Light 

Please note that the May meeting is the 28th and will be held via Zoom.  

Hi, all, 

Cornonovirus continues to dominate our lives, both in regard to our dog activities and otherwise. 
We have now had two Board meetings via Zoom and will be trying it for our membership meeting 
on May 28. See elsewhere in the GW for instructions. You should be getting a Zoom invitation by 
email about May 25 so keep an eye out for it.  

Note that the Board has now cancelled the August 14 Specialty including Conformation, 
Obedience and Rally. Also in this issue are the AKC guidelines for holding an agility trial in order 
to enforce social distancing required, even if under Governor Inslee’s directives the trial would still 
be allowed. The guidelines for Conformation Obedience and Rally are similar.  The Board felt the 
financial and health risks were too great to make it feasible, and we needed to let AKC and Baray 
know our decision. Since the General Meeting was coming up, we wanted to get membership in-
put before agility was cancelled. It appears that under our contract with Argus, we could be sub-
ject to fines if we cancel after May 28, though that is somewhat unclear. So, we definitely need to 
make the final decision at the meeting.  

The Board also cancelled the June Hunt Test, again because the social distancing requirements 
would be too onerous to be practical and safe. Frankly, doing all of the things to make events safe 
don’t seem like a lot of fun to me. EGRC was not holding the WC/WCX as it is the Northwest Flat-
coated Retriever Club’s turn.  Due to a conflict with the Golden Retriever Club of BC's Hunt Test, 
the date of the WC/WCX has been changed from September 12 to September 19. Whether the test 
can be held at all will be dependent on conditions at the time. Stay tuned.  I suspect it is unlikely 
that we will be holding any health clinics or the CCA during 2020, but no final decision yet.  We are 
still planning on a holiday party, which would be at Shari Phillips workplace instead of the Kirkland 
Women’s Club.  That is long enough in the future that we don’t need to cancel yet.  

Another item that we will be addressing at the general meeting is Rescue. Please review the 
Rescue report from the April GW. As noted, Desiree will be in attendance to answer ques-
tions about SPDR.  

I think the Board is unanimously pleased with the way that Zoom has worked out for the Board 
meetings, so we hope you are willing to try it too. Most of us are not particularly tech oriented and 
with Sharmin’s help we managed OK. We are fortunate to have her in the Club and willing to help 
any of you who need it.  

Continued —-> 
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Evergreen Golden Retriever Club 
May Board Meeting Minutes 
Date: Monday May 4, 2020 

Place:  Via Zoom Conference Call 

I. Call to order:  The meeting was called to order at 6.33 p.m. by Nancy Light, President. 
Present:  Nancy, Deb, Claudia, Sheila, Linda, Laila, Sharmin, Marian 
 

   
II. Approval of Minutes: MOTION was made to approve the minutes of the April board meeting. APPROVED.  
Minutes were printed in the April GW.   
The Minutes of the March 2020 board meeting were corrected to remove Deborah Blair as being a member of the 
Technology Team. 

III. Report of the President (Nancy)  

Thank you to Sharmin for setting up this meeting. 
Need for discussion as to the effects of the Governor’s 4 phase plan to reopen the State and its ef-

fect on our events and finances. 
Discuss setting a general meeting in May via Zoom and the logistics for bringing membership on 

board with Zoom. 
     
IV. Report of Corresponding Secretary: (Deb) –  

AKC performance events impacted by COVID-19 was sent to the board by Nancy. 
New AKC Rally Nov ice Virtual Pilot Program is available until 12/31/2020. 
Tracking Certifications that expire March 1, 2020 through December 31, 2020 will be granted a one-

year extension. 
AKC established a Golden Retriever Rescue Task Force 
EGRC By-Laws were sent to AKC per their request along with Affirmation of By-Laws review. 
2020 GRCA National Specialty hosted by Mid-Florida GRC has been cancelled. 

 
V. Report of Treasurer: (Linda)  

Checking and Money Market balances were presented. 
  
VI. Reports of Committees: 

Events: 

Agility – (Nancy) August 28, 29, 30, 2020.  

Our contract with Argus allows us to cancel within 90 days of the event without penalties, taking 

us to end of May.   

Ane will speak with Jordan regarding no penalties if cancellation due to Covid-19. 

 

Specialty – August 14, 2020 (Sheila) 

OKC reports that they will continue going forward. 

They will be in Phase 4 by the time of the event. 

There will be requirements of distancing; face masks; OKC will decide on the rules and we will be 

required to abide by their rules.  The rules can be changed up to the date of the show. 

There are lots of questions: do we have a raffle; how will the grooming be set up; what will be the 

spacing; etc. 

Is the club prepared to risk a loss of about $1500 with all of this uncertainty? 

If we cancel now, we would be out $125 paid to AKC but they would apply it to our next show; 

AIRBNB deposit judge $378.00; cancelling the premium with BaRay is soon enough to not be 

charged; cannot recoup the logo expense of $70 but we might be able to get the logo fixed to 

read 2021. 

With all the uncertainty and the current finances of the Club, it was decided to not hold the Spe-

cialty. 

 

MOTION:  To cancel the August 14, 2020 Specialty with the possibility of holding it at a later date.  

APPROVED 

Continued —-> 
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Judges Selection Committee (Sheila)   no report 

 

Hunt Test: (Linda)  June 27-28, 2020  

Linda suggested cancelling. 

Could lose a significant amount of money, not to mention all the close contact there would be between 

judges, kids, and the rest of the participants. 

We have invested zero dollars so far and cannot guarantee that we would break even if it was held. 

MOTION:  To cancel the Hunt Test.  APPROVED 

. 

Tracking:  TD/TDX (Nancy) – no report 

 

WC/WCX:   (Sheila) September 12, 2020.  No word yet if they will cancel.  Ron has an email into Steve to 

confirm, Flat Coat National has been cancelled for August.  Could possibly be held in September. 

 

Holiday Party: (Deb) December 5, 2020 – We received our $200 deposit back from Kirkland Women’s 

Club.  Party will take place at Youth Eastside Services’ facility in Bellevue. 

 

Health Clinic – no report 

 

Finances: 

Budget Committee (Linda) – no report 

Donation Committee (Linda) – No report 

 
    C. Club Affairs: 

                    1. Membership (Marian)  

31 voting; 32 non-voting 

Bobbi has sent out the Membership Roster to members via Mail Chimp. It’s more secure and she is 

using the free version. 

 

Golden West (Nancy) –  

Deadline for May GW is May 11
th
.  It will go out May 15

th
. 

 

Website/Facebook – (Marian) – will discuss under Technology committee. 

 
 
 

Puppy Referral (Claudia)   Lots of inquiries for puppies due to the Covid-19 stay at home order. 

 

Rescue (Claudia) – See Motion under New Business.  Will be on the General Meeting agenda. 

 

Meetings: 

Monday June 8
th
 – Board Meeting via ZOOM 

General Meeting May 28
th
 via Zoom.  Sharmin will prepare a Zoom tutorial for members which will be 

published in the May GW. 
 

Awards (Claudia) – Discussion deferred. 

 

Awards Banquet – (Laila)  no report 

 

CCA (Claudia) no report 
 

Sunshine Committee (Nancy) no report 
Continued —-> 
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Nominating Committee – we will appoint in July.   
 

(a) Technology Committee (Laila) – No meeting has yet been set since the quarantine. Since Zoom is 
working so well for our board meetings, suggestion to use Zoom for Tech committee meetings.  Annual 
cost is $149.90 + tax. 

 
MOTION:  To have EGRC purchase a one year subscription to ZOOM.  APPROVED. 

 
As soon as the account is active, Laila will call a meeting with the Tech Team. 
 

 (b) Website –  

It was agreed that the Standing Rules and By-laws should be on the Website.  Marian will ask 

Bobbi to move them over from Teams.  

Regarding the May 28
th
 General Meeting: Bobbi will put a blurb on our website directing those 

who are not members but wish to attend as a guest to contact a club member for instruc-

tions on how to join the Zoom meeting. 

 
VII. Unfinished Business: 

Standing Rules – Marian has updated the Standing Rules.   

VIII. New Business: - 

 Rescue - A Motion will be presented at the General Meeting on May 28
th
 for EGRC to affiliate with, and support, 

SPDR, although not with a direct donation this year. 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted 
Marian Tillman, Recording Secretary 

 

The June Hunt test has been cancelled 

 

The August Specialty has been cancelled 

IN MEMORIUM  

 

Firemark’s The Right Stuff CCA 
 

May 11, 2007 — April 27, 2020  
 

Chuck was the last of my four dogs that had come with me 
from Michigan in 2012.  And he had been with me the longest.  
He was “always here.”  Everybody loved him.  Especially me. 
 
Marj Deupree  
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Information on using Zoom for EGRC general meetings 
 

As many may have heard we are going to try to have our EGRC general membership meeting on 
May 28 at 7:00 pm via Zoom.  For those of you who are unfamiliar with Zoom it is quite easy to 
use and very user friendly.  You will receive a meeting invite typically via email.  Within that invite 
should be a “live” link that you can just click on.  
 
For those who already have Zoom downloaded on their device the link should work immediate-
ly.  For those who have never used Zoom it will prompt you to download the Zoom Client for 
Meetings.  You will need to have this on your device to have video on a zoom meeting.  And do 
not worry you do not always have to have the video on.  You can always turn it off once you are 
in the meeting.  If you do not care about video then at the bottom of the email invite is a phone 
number you can simply call in.  This will let you listen to and talk at the meeting if necessary.   
 
For any of these options, when you go to join the meeting make sure to have the meeting ID and 
password handy in case you are prompted to enter it.  We will always use a password because 
this is an important security feature, and it may change from meeting to meeting to enhance that 
security. 
 
You are NOT required to open an account with zoom to join a meeting.  If you have a chance pri-
or to the meeting date click on this link https://zoom.us/download It should open to a page with a 
subheading of Zoom Client for Meetings.  Below it will be a blue download button for Version 
5.0.2 (24046.0510) Click on that download button and the zoom client should begin loading on 
your device.  Once this is completed when you get the meeting invite you can then just click on 
the link. 
 
Again, the meeting is May 28 at 7:00 pm .Sharmin Dominke is the administrator of the meeting. 
You should receive your invitation to the meeting by about May 25.  
 
Sharmin Dominke has offered to provide one on one help for anyone who needs it.  Please con-
tact her at 206-795-0804 or sharminbaumann@hotmail.com but please reach out to her sooner 
rather than later so the meeting can run smoothly with as many attending as possible!! 
 
Nancy also has information about Zoom and you can contact her as well at 425-254-3609 or  
kylahgold@aol.com  

AKC Updates on COVID-19 Pandemic 
 

The link below lists all the AKC events and links to specific information on that event: 
 
 
https://www.akc.org/press-center/covid-19-updates-from-the-american-kennel-club/?
utm_medium=email&utm_source=sailthru&utm_campaign=20200513_clubs_agility-covid19-
best-practices 
 
The following 4 pages are the Agility specific required changes. 

https://zoom.us/download
mailto:sharminbaumann@hotmail.com
mailto:kylahgold@aol.com
mailto:kylahgold@aol.com
https://www.akc.org/press-center/covid-19-updates-from-the-american-kennel-club/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=sailthru&utm_campaign=20200513_clubs_agility-covid19-best-practices
https://www.akc.org/press-center/covid-19-updates-from-the-american-kennel-club/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=sailthru&utm_campaign=20200513_clubs_agility-covid19-best-practices
https://www.akc.org/press-center/covid-19-updates-from-the-american-kennel-club/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=sailthru&utm_campaign=20200513_clubs_agility-covid19-best-practices
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NEW  -  Please send dog related pictures, stories, whatever you’d like to share! 

Especially what you’re doing with your dogs during this stay-at-home time. 

Thank you to the club members 
who responded to my plea for a 
golden retriever.  Here I am 
with Thorin, a 4 year old male 
bred by Carole and Hach 
Hatchel.  Thank goodness or I 
would be golden-less (gasp!).  I 
have also acquired a 5 year old 
rescue Toller who has been a 
great buddy for Thorin. 



Board Members 
Nancy Light, President    425-354-3609 
  kylahgold@aol.com 
Sharmin Dominke, VP   206-795-0804 
  sharminbaumann@hotmail.com 
Linda Johnson, Treasurer   425-241-2471 

  lindaj@johnsonphoto.com 
Deb Pampiks, Corresponding Sec. 425-881-0867 
  debandfrank@comcast.net  
Marian Tillman,Recording Sec.   425-941-6341 
  marian@ridesoft.com 
Sheila Colyer   206-850-0359 
  sheilacolyer@live.com 
Claudia Shaw    425-827-7253 
  claudias14@frontier.com 
Laila Vafaeezadeh   425-877-6560 
  lmv9623@yahoo.com 
 
Committee Chairs 
Programs  VACANT  
Newsletter Editor  Marj Deupree 206-201-3379 
  marjkd@gmail.com 
Puppy Referral  Stacia White  360-629-6567  
Public Education  VACANT 
Historian  VACANT 
Health Clinic  BJ Mosen  425-844-9037  
Hospitality  VACANT 
Nominating Com  Sandy Scudder  425-334-5134 
 Sharon Colvin 
 Kathy Fisk 
Photographer  VACANT 
Property  VACANT  
Membership  Marian Tillman 425-941-6341 
Sunshine  Suzy Miller  206-300-3821 
GRCA Column  Amy Raby  425-883-1083  
GRCA Delegate  Julie Matney  509-675-0112  
Web Master  Bobbi Miller  206-669-0684 
Budget Committee    Linda Johnson 425-241-2471 
 Alice Brown 
 Carla Jurczyk 
Judges Selection Sheila Colyer 206-850-0359 

   Carla Jurczyk 

   Trish Hughes 

Donation Comm. Stacia White  360-629-6567  

   Sandy Scudder 

   Kathy Fisk 

Special Events 
2020 Agility  Ane Brusendorff   425-788-8029 
2020 Hunt Test  Linda Johnson   425-241-2471 
2020 Specialty  Sheila Colyer  206-850-0359  
2019 Awards  Lynn Anderson   206-351-5020 
 Kathy Fisk    425-419-9450 
 Suzy Miller   206-300-3821 
2020 Tracking VACANT 
SKC Booth  Sandy Scudder 425-337-4503  
 Gloria Kaczmarski 
 Susan Babich 
Holiday Party Deb Pampiks  425-881-0867  
Awards Banquet Laila Vafaeezadeh 425-877-6560 

WC/WCX Amy Raby  425-883-1083  

The Objectives of the Evergreen Golden Retriever Club 

 
a) To preserve the structure, soundness, 

temperament, natural abilities and personality 
of the Golden Retriever as described in the 
breed standard and to do all possible to bring 
their natural abilities and qualities to 
perfection. 

b) To urge members and breeders to accept the 
standard of the breed as approved by the AKC 
as the only standard of excellence by which 
the Golden Retriever shall be judged. 

c) To protect and advance the interest of the 
breed by encouraging sportsmanlike conduct 
at dog shows, field events, obedience trials 
and all functions and events where EGRC is 
being represented. 

d) To conduct sanctioned matches and specialty 
shows, field events, obedience trials and 
tracking under the rules of AKC and 

e) To educate members and the public in all 
aspects of owning a Golden Retriever. 

 
General Information 

 
General Meetings are usually held on the 4

th
 

Thursday of each month at 7:30 p.m. Check the 
calendar on the web site at www.egrc.org. The Board 
of Directors usually meets once a month. Contact a 
Board member for upcoming meeting dates. Members 
wishing to attend must call the President to state their 
business. 
 
Application for Membership: Prospective members 
must attend either one or two meetings or functions 
before application of intent to join is accepted. 
Application forms may be obtained from Board 
members, the Membership Chair, or from the web site. 
 
Change of Address. If you have moved, changed 
your phone number or your e-mail address, please e-
mail our Membership Chair, Marian Tillman,  
marian@ridesoft.com, with this change. This is the 
only way we will be able to keep our membership rosters 
up to date. 
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